Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Monday 2 July 2013, 17.30
at the Ealing BID Company Office, Walpole House
Minutes
1 Present:  Nick Woolven (NW) (in the chair), Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Robert Gurd (RG) (acting secretary), John Hummerston (JH), Julian Edmonds (JE) and Tony Burton (TB). 
Apologies: Matthew Macmillan (MM), Peter Smith (PS) and Tony Miller (TM)
2 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting on 10 June were agreed as a correct record subject to inclusion of £1875 pounds in paragraph 6b (finance). On matters arising, it was noted that printing of publicity literature (paragraph 6c) had been delayed by one week but the distribution arrangements were still in place. 
3 Engagement 
a    after an initial communication glitch NW had applied through TB to LBE for £3164 (everything on the spreadsheet except Civic Day events which were not held). It is understood that LBE were likely to be receptive.
b
an application had been lodged with Locality for funding for the demand survey and for assistance with subsequent stages (i.e. from now to drawing up a plan). Feedback from Dave Chetwyn suggested that our applications were likely to be viewed favourably and that we should be hearing soon. Assistance in kind was likely to be provided by Planning Aid.

c
application for £1000 had been made to Ealing Broadway Ward Forum. Subject to provision of further information on the geographical spread of beneficiaries the signs of success were positive.

d
Ealing College video clip: it was believed that this was being prepared by students under guidance from TM but their commitment to delivery remained unclear.

e
display material: no information available.
4 Forum inaugural meeting: 24 July

a. it was agreed that the chairman should be NW.

b. subject to checking with TM, NW would confirm with Crossrail that they would be attending the meeting at an appropriately senior level. ACTION: NW
c. on format, it was agreed that the formalities about the Neighbourhood Forum, including elections of the Management Committee, should take place at the beginning of the meeting (which should start at 6:30 PM despite the announced start time of 6 PM in printed literature). Most of the meeting should be devoted to Crossrail with plenty of time allowed for questions at the end. NW offered to draft an agenda. ACTION: NW
d. it was noted that Angie Bray could not attend the AGM but wished her political assistant Joy Morrissey to be invited in her place. ACTION: TM
5 Working groups
General: it was noted that Peter Mynors had expressed a wish to join the Transport Group which was now without a chairman since MM was leaving. It was agreed that the group should elect a new chairman from amongst its number. It was also agreed that with the exception of the Cultural & Community Facilities group (see below) the other working groups should take no further action until after the 24 July meeting.

Cultural & Community Facilities Group

JH circulated the note of the meeting held on 27 June prior to a visit of members of the group to the exhibition mounted by Land Securities in Ealing Broadway Centre on the proposals for "Ealing Filmworks" (former Empire cinema site). Subsequent visits by members of the group confirmed their views as follows:

· too many restaurants/bars/cafés;

· too high frontage (up to 7-8 storeys) on southern perimeter affecting setting of Grade I listed Pitzhanger Manor;

· no active uses behind the retained former Empire cinema facade -- ideally there should be multipurpose performance space on the upper floors with an "arts café" on the ground floor;

· incorporation of the Walpole Picture Theatre facade was welcomed but ideally this should be in its original Bond Street location (i.e. Walpole House);

· consideration was being given to having at least one cinema unit available for multi-purpose use which might be helpful but insufficient for community purposes;

· only 98 m² was allocated for gallery space whilst at the same time the amount available in Pitzhanger Manor Gallery was likely to be reduced.
6 Other business

NW noted that feedback was beginning to come back from forms distributed at various meetings but the challenge was to organise ways of analysing this information. RG suggested possibly approaching Dunnhumby who had provided the Ealing BIDCo with free advice on similar issues in the past. ACTION: RG
7 Next meeting. Agreed to be on Tuesday 30 July at 5:30 pm in Walpole House. 

RG
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